
Howdy Junior Red Angus members!

As your president, I am honored to welcome you into what is sure to be another great year for the JRA!  I
would like to introduce myself to those of you that do not yet know me.  I am Alyssa Looney from Denton,
Texas, home of our great association!  I represent the Northeast Region of the JRA in an at-large position.

Round-Up in Oregon was very successful!  All of the junior members who participated, myself included,
made many new friends, had a lot of fun, and even learned about those great red cows that we all love and
the beef industry in general!  I would like to say thank you to everyone who allowed us to come to their
ranch, showed us their cattle, provided a meal for us, organized a tour, sponsored a contest, spoke to us, or
helped us in anyway when Blazin' the Red Angus Trail!  After Round-Up ended, an officer training was held
for the new junior board of directors.  I speak for the entire board when I say that we are excited for the
upcoming JRA year!  I would also like to say congratulations to all of my fellow board members for making
an officer position: 1st Vice President- Cassie Kniebel, White City, Kansas (Great Plains Region); 2nd Vice
President- Daniel Weidenbach, Highmore, South Dakota (North Plains Region); Public Relations Director
Representative- Shana Morcom, Arlington, Washington (West Region); Fundraising- Laura Daniel, LaGrange,
Georgia (South Region); and Leadership Director - Cele Ketchum, Plevna, Montana (Mountain Region).

For those of you who are not very active in the national association, I would like to welcome you to partici-
pate in the upcoming JRA activities.  There has never been a better time to get involved with the JRA, as
there are many exciting things happening!  There is a program for everyone! The first activity for this year
will be the National Convention held in Springfield, Missouri, in September.  Come on out with your parents,
and we will have some junior activities for you!  This year is the first year of the permanent move for the
National Junior Show and National Open to the National Western Stock Show in Denver, Colorado, during
January.  There will be activities for juniors including the show, showmanship, herdsmen contest, and the
first annual Loaded for Leadership conference, which will be geared toward enhancing leadership skills in
the beef industry and everyday life!  Round-Up next summer will be held in Kansas and Missouri, which
should be a great experience with all the excellent Red Angus breeders in those two states!  There are also
the American/ Canadian Exchange, Intern Placement, and scholarship programs to get involved in!  Check
out the JRA website for more information on all of these programs.

I would like to encourage you to participate in as many Junior Red Angus events as possible.  I know from
personal experience that they are great learning experiences.  I hope to see y'all at some of these events!
Hopefully I will get a chance to meet each and everyone of you at some point.  If you have any questions,
feel free to contact me by email at alooney@tamu.edu or cell phone at (940)206-8211.  Good luck on your
Red Angus endeavors!

Alyssa Looney

JRA National Advisor:  Dawn Bernhard
dawn@redangus.org
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2010 Round-Up
Contest Results

Best-All-Around: Tristen Fulton, Lexington, North Carolina
High Junior: Tristen Fulton
High Senior: Alex Jung, Mina, South Dakota

Scrapbook: Lanham Brown, TX
Poster: Jr - Lanham Brown Sr - Colt Eklund, TX
T-shirt Design: 1st - Remi Eklund, TX; 2nd - Anna Miller, CA; 3rd - Royce McPhee-Bayha, CA
Weight Guessing: Jr - Brady Linnell, OR Sr - Glen Major, GA
Print Advertising: Junior Senior

1st - Payton Fehringer, ID 1st - Cassie Kniebel, KS
2nd - Shelby Rush, MO 2nd - Colt Eklund
3rd - Tristen Fulton 3rd - Tim Johnson, IA

Stockman’s Quiz Junior Senior
1st - Riley Haun, ID; Kevin Tlach, IA Montgomery Dempsey, TN
2nd - Lanham Brown Marianne Mendoza
3rd - Tristen Fulton Tim Johnson

Equipment I.D.: Junior Senior
1st - Kevin Tlach Daniel Weidenbach, SD
2nd - Jaclyn Ketchum, MT Marianne Mendoza; Katelin Smith, IA 

Chelsea Rorison, WV; Patrick Linnell, OR
Cattle Judging: Junior Senior

1st - Tristen Fulton Alyssa Looney, TX
2nd - Remi Eklund Tim Johnson
3rd - Abby Fulton, NC Alex Jung

Quiz Bowl: Champion - Team 8 Reserve Ch. - Team 1
Tristen Fulton Abby Fulton
Marianne Mendoza Shelby Rush
Jacquelyn Dempsey, TN Eric Yewsuk, Canada
Shana Morcom, WA Tyler Rush, MO
Alex Jung Cassie Kniebel
Kelly Haun, ID Connie Van Wye, IL

Team Sales: Champion - Team 7 Reserve Ch. - Team 2
Abby Fulton Jeromy Lee, OR
Kevin Tlach Eric Yewsuk
Katelin Smith Montgomery Dempsey
Alex Jung Alyssa Looney

Barnyard Olympics: Champion - Team 4 Reserve Ch. - Team 8
Tristen Fulton Payton Fehringer
Genna Van Wye, IL Patrick Linnell
Austen Anderson, Canada Alyzabeth Looney, TX
Colt Eklund Glen Major
Katelin Smith Eric Yewsuk

Greatest Distance: NC crew - Dixie Acorn, Cassie Scott, Abby Fulton, Tristen Fulton, Kiser Smith, Katelin Smith

Scenes from Round-Up 2010 on last page



Regional Junior News and Reports
TEXAS JUNIOR EVENT

By:  Alyzabeth Looney, Denton, TX

The Texas Red Angus Association held their annual field day on
June 19 at A-1 Land & Cattle in Muenster, TX.  There was a 
junior heifer show won by Landon Boland of Denton, TX.
There was also a futurity which included two classes of 
livestock judging and a sales talk contest.  Thomas Glascock of
Pilot Point, TX, was 1st place and Madison Perkins of
Whitesboro, TX, won 2nd.  A new junior board was also elect-
ed:
President- Jordan Harbin, Georgetown, TX
Vice President- Madison Perkins, Whitesboro, TX
Secretary- Thomas Glascock, Pilot Point, TX
Treasurer- Colton Curry, Dublin, TX
Reporter- Audrey Daniel, Woodson, TX
Public Relations- Christa McCollum, Whitewright, TX
Queen- Alyssa Looney, Denton, TX

The Texas Junior Red Angus Association's 2nd annual state
show will be held August 21, 2010, in conjunction with the
North Texas State Fair in Denton, TX.  Entries are accepted up
until show time.  
-Out of state cattle are welcome. 
- Seentfair.com for more details.

KANSAS JUNIOR EVENT
By: Cassie Kniebel, KS

The Kansas Red Angus Field Day will be on August 28th at
Janssen Red Angus located 1 1/2 miles north of Geneseo. 
KJRA members are encouraged to attend and participate in the
annual junior contests and activities. They can also learn about
"Low Stress Cattle-Handling" as that is the theme for the day. 

Please, come out to the Kansas Red Angus Field Day and join
your Red Angus friends for a day of learning and fun!  Don’t
forget to enter your photos in the Red Angus Photo Contest
at the field day!  All photo entries are automatically entered
in the JRA Photo Contest, too!

Kansas Jr Livestock Show is Sept 24-26.

2011 ROUND-UP Moooves Through KS and MO!
Yes, Kansas and western Missouri will serve as hosts for the
2011 Round-Up.  Arrival and departure will be from Kansas
City, MO.  Stops will include:  bull test station, wind turbine
farm, Rush Red Angus, Kniebel Cattle Co., Mushrush Red
Angus, possibly a Royals baseball game, contests, annual 
meeting and election of officers.

Make plans to attend June 22 - 27!

2010/2011 JRA National Officer Team
JRA National Board of Directors members were elected during the annual meeting at Round-Up.  The new
officer team includes:
President:  Alyssa Looney, Denton, TX
First Vice President:  Cassie Kniebel, White City, KS
Second Vice President:  Daniel Weidenbach, Highmore, SD
Leadership Director:  Cele Ketchum, Plevna, MT
Fund Raising Director:  Laura Daniel, LaGrange, GA
Public Relations Director:  Shana Morcom, Arlington,
WA
If you have ideas for the directors, please contact them
and share your thoughts.  All contact information is
available on the Red Angus website and on the
Facebook page.

Pictured:  left to right:
front:  Laura Daniel, Cassie Kniebel, Shana Morcom
back:  Cele Ketchum, Daniel Weidenbach, Alyssa Looney



Off to Oregon We GO!
The Junior Red Angus Association of the Carolinas has

been very busy in the past months preparing to “Blaze the Red
Angus Trail in Oregon”. A group of six Junior members from
the association began planning for this impressive trip in
February, where we had hoped to gather enough sponsorship
to help each member attend.    Through help from the Red
Angus breeders within the North East region, industry support-
ers, as well as the Adult Red Angus Association we were able
to cover the major costs of the group who wished to travel to
Oregon.  Along with the Junior advisors, Keiley Banfield and
Donna Fulton, the girls from North Carolina Cassie, Dixie,
Tristen, Abbi, Kiser, and Katelin, definitely can say the cross
country trip was one to remember.

The long awaited week began with a long flight across
the country, on July 24th, the girls flew into Portland where
the group was to meet other Red Angus Juniors from around
the country and even two guests from Canada.  On Friday the
25th of June the North Carolina group got the chance to look
around the city of Portland, before the Round-Up activities
kicked off that evening with ice breakers and briefings about
the weeks explorations.  Saturday morning the entire group of
forty juniors and eight chaperones were ready to load the tour-
ing motor coach that would take them from place to place for
the next week.  The objects of interest were tours of the Beef
Northwest facility, a large scale dairy production, and a visit
with Lorenzen Red Angus in Pendleton.  At the Lorenzen ranch
everyone enjoyed a hearty dinner, a ranch rodeo, and a com-
petitive equipment ID quiz.  Sunday began with continued
tours of red angus cattle at Rimrock ranch, Double Eagle, and
6R Ranch.  Ending the day at 6R Ranch we had the chance to
play Quiz Bowl with the local cattle breeders and enjoyed a
cook-out style dinner. 

Monday was an exciting day, after a long bus ride
towards Redmond we arrived at a large safari park where we
were given a special tour of the park and about the animals in
the park.  After the tour we were given the chance to visit
Lookingglass Red Angus, there we had dinner with the owner
and participated in the Stockman’s Quiz and Team Sales
Contest.  It was a very good day for the group, everyone had
fun on the safari ride and we got to see first hand some really
great cattle.  The next morning we also got the chance to tour
Roseburg Forest Products, there we witnessed first hand how a
truck load of rough logs are transformed into bundles of lum-
ber.  Tuesday was also a very exciting day because we were to
head to the coast for the evening, which was very exciting for
us girls from the east coast!  However the Pacific Ocean, we
would soon learn, is much different and much cooler than the
Atlantic Ocean.  Some of us opted out of a summer swim for a
chance to take pictures and to gather around a camp fire with
other friends that we had met on the trip.  Another family
from Georgia was on the trip and they had driven their RV all

NORTH CAROLINA JUNIORS’ JOURNEY
By:  Dixie Acorn, Aberdeen, NC

the way to Oregon!  Together we all went out to the tide
pools on the coast to see what we could find, it was really dif-
ferent from the east coast!

Unfortunately Wednesday came too soon, it was the
day for our last bus ride and our last day of Oregon touring.
To wrap up the touring we stopped at the Oregon State
University, there we looked at the vet school and the dairy
facility on the campus.  While there we also got to stop at the
campus bookstore for gifts to take back home.  We loaded
the bus just one last time to return to Portland were we
would depart from the next day.  Upon arrival at the hotel for
Wednesday evening we had one last order of business, the
actual Junior Red Angus Annual Business Meeting, JRA Officer
Elections and Awards Ceremony.  We elected Shana Morcom
of Washington for the West Region, Cele Ketchum of
Montana for the Mountain Region, and Laura Daniel of
Georgia for the South Region.  For the awards portion our
very own Tristen Fulton was the top Junior and Top Overall
award winner for her performance in all of the games and
contests of the week.  Both her and her sister, Abbi did
extremely well in the judging contests as well.  But best of all
our entire group from North Carolina won the “Furthest
Away” award, all in all it was a fun evening.  

Much to our dismay the trip ended entirely too soon,
but it was most certainly a trip to remember.  We visited
many cattle operations of all sizes, met many people just like
us, and along the way got to see many wonderful sights in
Oregon.  The best part for us North Carolinians was the
scenery of the trip, we loved Multnomah Falls, Crater Lake,
and the Pacific Ocean.  We certainly plan to keep in touch
with the many new juniors that we met on this great trip as
well.  It was all in all a spectacular experience!

Pictured below, left to right:  Dixie Acorn, Katelin
Smith, Kiser Smith, Cassie Scott, Tristen Fulton and Abby
Fulton.



Regional Junior News and Reports, cont.
MINNESOTA JUNIOR RED ANGUS MEMBERS HAVE BUSY SUMMER!

By:  Christina Fehrman
NEW SHOW!
The Minnesota Junior Red Angus Association took part in an already existing junior show, in Pipestone,
Minnesota, by hosting their first annual Red Angus Junior Show in conjunction with several other beef
breeds.  The Minnesota Jr. Red Angus Show was a success in it’s first year. 16 juniors exhibited 23 head of
cattle. Jaci Tweeten had Champion Breeding Heifer and Hannah Berg had Reserve Champion Breeding Heifer.
Christina Fehrman had Champion Cow/Calf Pair and Brandon Berg had Reserve Champion Cow/Calf Pair.  Jaci
Tweeten was Champion Senior Showman and Andrew Berg was Champion Junior Showman. 

RED RIVER VALLEY REGIONAL SHOW
The Regional Jr. Red Angus Show was held at the Red River Valley Fair in Fargo, North Dakota, July 12-15.
Hannah Berg had champion breeding Heifer and Josh Berg had reserve champion breeding heifer. Christina
Fehrman had champion cow/calf pair and Tim Lindberg had reserve.
The Great Northern Come Back Show is for any junior who purchased a female at the Great Northern Sale
the previous year. Everyone in the class gets at least $50 for exhibiting and 1st and 2nd get $250 and $150
respectively but those values change every year.
Christina Fehrman won the Great Northern Come Back Show, Eric Haugen was 2nd and Grant Nelson was
3rd.
Jaci Tweeten was Champion Senior Showman and Sam Berg was Reserve Champion Senior Showman
Andrew Berg was Champion Junior Showman and Ben Lundbrek was reserve champion junior showman

Breeding Heifers Cow/Calf pairs

Champion Champion

Reserve Reserve

Champion Reserve



LOADED FOR LEADERSHIP!
Red Angus juniors - seize the opportunity to take an active role in developing your leadership skills by
attending the first annual Loaded 4 Leadershipconference on January 6 and 7, 2011.  As part of the Red
Angus activities during the National Western Stock Show, this conference will be two partial days of 
intensive leadership training including the Master of Beef Advocacy (MVBA) program led by Daren Williams,
National Cattlemen’s Beef Association; livestock ethics and responsibilities led by Colorado State University
staff and a variety of team building and personal growth activities coordinated by the JRA Board.

The program begins at 9 a.m. on Thursday and will include the noon meal and snack.  Everyone will be
released by 4 p.m., so you can do chores and tie out, if you bring cattle to Denver.  Again on Friday, the 
conference begins at 9 a.m. and concludes by 4 p.m.

ADDITIONAL RED ANGUS EVENTS DURING THE 2011 NATIONAL WESTERN:

Saturday, January 8: RAAA Brain Trust, Reds on Ice Sale
Sunday, January 9:  RAAA National Pen Show and Red Angus Mile High Classic Sale
Monday, January 10:  Junior National Red Angus Show - 8 a.m.; National Open Red Angus Show follows 

Junior National.

*All entries for the Junior National must be made through the National Western Stock Show. Premium
books, entry information, scheduling, arrival requirements...may be found at:  www.nwss.com

LOADED FOR LEADERSHIP
Red Angus Junior Leadership Conference

January 6 and 7, 2011
Doubletree Hotel, Quebec St., Denver, CO

Name:

JRA Member number: Age/Year In School:

Complete Mailing Address:

Cell number: Home number:

E-mail address (required for MBA program):

REGISTRATION DEADLINE:  DECEMBER 1, 2010
Fee: by December 1 = $50; if received after December 1 = $75
Please return completed form and registration fee of $50 to:

Charlie Tigart
RAAA

4201 N. I-35
Denton, TX  76207

charlie@redangus.org
**Payment must accompany registration - no account billing.


